Board of Selectmen

April 8, 1998

Minutes

The meeting was called to order by Chairman David H. Ernst at precisely 9:00 a.m. in the Town Hall Hearing Room.  Selectmen  Jeffrey White and Lawrence Gallagher were also in attendance.  Selectman Carolina Kiggins was absent.  Acting Town Administrator Edgar Gadbois joined the Selectmen at 9:05 a.m.

On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Gallagher, the Selectmen voted 2-1 with White voting against, to meet with the Harbormaster in order to ask him to re-consider his resignation.

The Selectmen then met with the members of the Building Needs Assessment Committee and Mr. Dix Shevalier of Shevalier and Associates to discuss plans for the new Department of Public Works facility.

Discussion touched upon building design, placement, aesthetics, square footage, heating, construction time lines and construction costs.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the architectural design plans of Shevalier and Associates dated 7 April 1998 and to recommend this project at the Annual Town Meeting at a cost of 1.7 million dollars.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Selectmen voted 3-0 to thank the Building Needs and Assessment Committee for the hard work and conscientious effort devoted to this project.

At 9:45 a.m., the Selectmen changed the venue of the meeting to the second floor conference room of Town Hall in order to discuss negotiations with the Police and Fire unions.

At 9:48 a.m., on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Selectmen voted (Ernst, White, Gallagher – Yea) to enter into executive session to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining as an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town, and to reconvene in open session.

At 10:01 a.m., the Selectmen reconvened in open session.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Selectmen voted 3-0 to have Mr. Gadbois continue to conduct negotiations with the Police and Fire unions on behalf of the Selectmen until said negotiations are completed.

There was a consensus among the Selectmen that members formulate “What’s out in front of us lists” for the 13 April Selectmen’s meeting in order that items needing priority attention may be brought forward at that time.
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On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Selectmen voted 3-0 to adjourn at 10:05 a.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Lawrence Gallagher, Clerk
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